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Meeting Times and Location 

Hvite Fjell Lodge #6 -151 meets at the Oddfellows Hall at 

1300 Stardust Street in Reno at 6:30 p.m. on the first Tuesday of 

each month, except during July, August, and December.   

Visitors are welcome! 

For more informa-

tion, please call 

(775) 746-1200. 

Calendar Highlights 

Board Meeting:  
6:00 pm, Tuesday, April 3, 2012 

Oddfellows Building  

Refreshments/Social:  
6:30 p.m. Tuesday, April 3, 2012 

Oddfellows Building  

PROGRAM:  TBA 

Hosts: Verna Weber & Naomi Sande 
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Fra Presidenten  

Sara Jerpseth 

 

Happy 2012! 

This is my first Nyheter column as your 

President, and I am happy to have this 

chance to communicate with all of you.   

Can you believe how time flies and that 

weôre already in March?!  I write this after 

a day of unexpected snow, with more on 

the way.  I wasnôt ready to move into 

spring because winterôs been MIA, so I 

was grateful for the recent snowfall and a 

chance to hibernate.  

I am excited to take on my new role as 

President and have a great team of sup-

port.  I will do my best and appreciate 

your patience and support during my 

journey.  

If you werenôt able to make the last two 

meetings, Iôll give a brief recap.  

January brought Carol Francis, Zone 1 

Director, to Reno for our New Officer In-

stallation.  She also gave an interesting 

talk on her trips to Norway.  Some of the 

topics got my ñnogginò going for future 

programs and I was re-inspired!!  

We had a brief February meeting, 

which included a Draping of the Char-

ter to honor two charter membersð

Jeannette Evanson, and Julane Han-

sonðand Norma Elliot, wife of mem-

ber Gene Elliot, who died recently.  We 

also handed out Anniversary Member-

ship Pins (5-60 years) to those recipi-

ents who were present. Congratula-

tions to all for their service and dedica-

tion!!  

We had a fantastic turnout, with more 

than 50 members and guests eager to 

hear from our speaker, Paul Dugan, 

former Washoe County School District 

Superintendent.  He gave a fascinating 

presentation, complete with beautiful 

photos, about his and his late wife 

Susanôs experiences and adventures 

while teaching English in Norway as 

young adults.  He spoke highly of the 

Norwegian people and their hospital-

ity.  Paul was very entertaining and had 

people both laughing and tearing up.  

You could feel the Norwegian Pride in 

the room!  Barbara did a great job with 

her ñexitò program!! 

Marchôs meeting will consist of an in-

formal potluck, and we have some ex-

(Continued on page 2) 
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Gratulerer  

Med Dagen   

(Happy Birthday) 

 citing plans for the next few months.  

The District 6 Convention will take place 

in Mesa, AZ from June 6th-10th, and itôll 

be a great time to share ideas, connect 

with other Sons members, and preserve 

our Norwegian heritage.  For more infor-

mation, see: www.sofn6.com/

convention/2012/index.html . 

I look forward to working with you and 

appreciate your support.  If I havenôt met 

you yet, I hope to do so in the near fu-

ture.  Please share your ideas and sugges-

tions for events, future programming, 

etc.  Together we can create a great 

lodge!! 

Sincerely, 

Sara Jerpseth 

President 

FRA PRESIDENTEN (Continued from page 1) 

 

Nov. 7 Halvdan Saethre 

Nov. 12 Carlette Henderson 

Nov. 15 Rita Sims 

Nov. 24 Nancy Keillor  

Nov. 26 Harold Hanson  

Dec. 11 Margaret Espinosa 

Dec. 14 Valia Hylin  

Dec. 18 Nancy Maiss 

Jan. 1 Jennifer H. Tavernier  

Jan. 5 Johannes F. Heiberg 

Jan. 9 Lance Maiss 

Jan 13 Luvern Eklund  

Jan. 13  Sheila Young Giere 

Jan 15 Mel Gullickson  

Jan. 15 Verna Weber 

Jan. 28 John Hylin  

Jan. 30 Craig Sande 

Jan. 30 Harriet Uren  

Feb. 10 Terrie S. Fenner 

Feb. 10 Janis Rummler  

Feb. 12 William Young  

Feb. 13 Neva (Billie) Watne  

Feb. 13 Daniel Young 

Feb. 14 Gail Sande 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

Fri.,  

Mar. 16 

Knut Erik Jensen, Pianist, 

Grass Valley, CA (See p. 3.) 

Sat., 

Mar. 31,  

Volunteer at Arboretum 

Cleanup Day, Rancho San 

Rafael Park 

Tues., 

Apr. 3 

Board Meeting, 6:00 pm  

Meeting/Social, 6:30 pm  

Program TBA 

Tues., 

May 1 

Syttende Mai Celebration  

Scandinavian Pot Luck and 

Childrenôs Activities, 6:30 pm 

Sat., 

May 6 

Day Trip to Norway Days in 

San Francisco by Bus ð SAVE 

THIS DATE!  TELL YOUR 

FRIENDS!  Details to follow.)  

May 28-

30 

Memorial Day Camping 

Weekend & Craft Fair, Camp 

Norge, Alta, CA 

Tues., 

June 5 

Board Meeting, 6:00 pm  

Meeting/Social, 6:30  

Speaker, 7:00 pm  

June 6-

10 

District 6 Sons of Norway 

Convention, Mesa, AZ (Will 

need cookies to contribute!) 

July 8-

21 

Camp Troll Fjell  

Camp Norge, Alta, CA 

 No meeting in July or August  

Board meeting TBA 

August,  

TBA 

Hvite Fjell Summer Picnic, 

Faith Lutheran Church  

August, 

TBA 

Board Meeting, Time TBA 

GoldônôSilver Restaurant 

Sept. 1-3 Northern CA Kretsstevne 

Labor Day Weekend 

Camp Norge, Alta, CA 

Tues., 

Sept. 4  

Meeting/Social, 6:30 pm  

Program, 7:00 pm 

Tues., 

Oct. 2 

Board Meeting, 6:00 pm  

Meeting/Social, 6:30 pm  

Program, 7:00 pm 

Oct., 

TBA 

Knut Erik Jensen Concert, 

Steinway Gallery (tentative) 

Tues., 

Nov. 6 

Board Meeting, 6:00 pm  

Meeting/Social, 6:30 pm  

Crafts Program 

Nov., 

TBA 

Fall Folk Dance Stevne 

Camp Norge, Alta, CA 

Dec., 

TBA 

Annual Christmas Dinner  

Washoe Co. Senior Center 

 
 
Thoughts & 
Prayers List 

 

 ̈Connie Anderson 

 ̈Troy Berg 

 ̈Karon Felten 

 ̈Faith Johnson   

 ̈Marcia Osloond 

 ̈Perralina Palm   

 

Please notify Barbara Dimmitt, Editor 

(345-6068), or Billie Watne, Sunshine 

Committee ( 322-8129), if you become 

aware of others who could use the sup-

port  of our Hvite Fjell family .   
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Save the Date!!!   

Hvite Fjell Lodge is planning a Bus Trip to 

Norway Days in San  Francisco on Saturday, 

May 6, 2012.  Talk to your friends and 

family about coming along for the ride!.  

Details TBA . 

LOOK WHAT ELSE IS COMING UP: 
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In Remembrance 

Norma Meyers Elliott  (1940-November 8, 2011) 

Norma, wife of member Gene Elliot was born in Denver, Colorado, and died in Reno on November 8, 

2011, after a short battle with cancer.   

She met Gene Elliot in in Ely, where she taught grades K-12, and they were married in 1968.  The couple 

moved to Reno, where they were blessed with one child, James. Norma worked as a teacher and, later, as 

a secretary for the department of Agriculture for 20 years before retiring in 2000.   

Norma loved to travel and view the arts.  She and Gene traveled to Europe and Egypt, viewing museums 

and architecture and visiting relatives in Austria.  She enjoyed cooking, keeping up her home and read-

ing one book a week.  She will be remembered for her love of animals, both domestic and wild.   

Gene joined Hvite Fjell Lodge in August 2009, and Norma supported and shared his interests in Norwegian culture and history.  

Days before she received a diagnosis of cancer, she and Gene hosted a wonderful picnic for Hvite Fjell members at their home.  

Those who attended will remember fondly that beautiful summer day and Normaôs welcoming smile  

In memory of his wife, Gene donated Normaôs collection of Scandinavian cookbooks to the Hvite Fjell Lodge library. 

Mary Glendinning (1938-October 25, 2011) 

Mary Glendinning, mother of Hvite Fjell member Finis Glendinning III, passed away peacefully on Oc-

tober 25, 2011.  

She was born on May 31, 1938, in Fargo, North Dakota, to Abe W. and Orinda (Riste) Beiers and was 

raised in Richland, Washington.  In 1956, at the tender age of 18, she married Finis Glendinning Jr. 

and remained his loving wife for 55 years.  

The couple moved to Seattle, Washington; to Germany due to Finisô Army career; to Fremont, Califor-

nia; and finally to Palo Alto.  They had four children: Shawn, Terri, Finis III, and Jonathan.  Mary en-

joyed domestic and international traveling, camping, backpacking, entertaining, and generally keeping 

busy helping others.  

She worked at the Community Association for Rehabilitation (C.A.R.)/Resource Area for Teaching (RAFT) & Grace Lutheran 

Church and volunteered for many organizations.  She served as President of the Fremont Womenôs Club and later co-chair of the 

South Bay Food Closet, the largest food bank in Northern California.  She was responsible for initiating AT&T's Universal Lif eline 

for customers in need and getting co-ed physical weight training and education in high schools in the Bay Area, so that her daughter 

Shawn, could rehabilitate her knee, which led her to a successful career in weightlifting. 

Mary loved to socialize and entertain and enriched the lives of those around her.  She will long be remembered at her church for  

cooking fabulous Wednesday dinners and making tons of lefse for holiday bazaars. 

There are things we don't want to happen but have to accept, 

things we don't want to know but have to learn,  

and people we can't live without but have to let go. -  

~ Author Unknown 

In recent months, our Hvite Fjell family has lost two Charter Members 

and three close relatives of current members.  

We take this opportunity to remember and appreciate how fully these 

wonderful people lived and how precious they were and are to those 

who were privileged to know and love them.  
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Jeanette Gladys Evanson  (1916-December 7, 2011) 

Jeanette passed away peacefully on December 7, 2011, at Luther Memorial Home in Mayville, North Dakota, 

at the age of 95.  She was born November 18, 1916 in Steele County, North Dakota, to John and Olga Hal-

lingstad.   

Jeanette married Edwin Evanson in 1938, and they raised nine children in North Dakota, where she was a 

farm wife.  The family moved to Canoga Park, California, in 1959.  Unfortunately, Edwin passed away pre-

maturely in 1961.   

Over the years, Jeanette also resided and worked in Redding, California, where she became an active mem-

ber of Shastafjell Lodge 6-108 of Sons of Norway.  She retired in Reno and became an enthusiastic charter 

member of Hvite Fjell Lodge #6 -151 in 1991.  Although she returned to North Dakota to spend her final 

three years, her friends in Hvite Fjell remember her well as a mainstay of the Lodge who could get things done while having a good 

time  and  who generously shared her talents with members old and new.   

Julane ñPudò Marilyn Hanson (1931-January 25, 2012)   

Julane passed away on January 25, 2012, after medication and radiation treatments could not con-

tain a malignant brain tumor diagnosed in on November 22, 2011.   

She was born in Bristol, South Dakota, to Julius and Myrtle (Dugan) Moxness.  She went to Northern 

State Teachers College on a scholarship, and then worked as the office coordinator for an Architect in 

Aberdeen, South Dakota for two years. 

She married Harold S. Hanson of Langford, S. Dakota, in 1952, while she worked as school staff sec-

retary and Harold studied at the South Dakota School of Mines and Technology. After his graduation, 

the couple moved to Hawthorne, California, where Harold worked in the engineering department of North American Aviation in 

Inglewood.  They had three children.  They moved to LaPalma, California, in 1966.  After the children left home, Julane went back 

to college, earning an A.A. degree in medical records.  She worked in area hospitals and retired as Medical Records Director of the 

Garden Grove Hospital.   

Julane and Harold moved to Gardnerville, Nevada, in 1987 and were active in square dancing clubs, RV clubs, and the Lutheran 

Church.  Julane loved traveling, and the couple journeyed to Europe (four times to Norway) and throughout most of the United 

States. 

Julane, along with Harold, were charter members of Hvite Fjell Lodge 6 -151.  She was also active in The Daughters of Norway, 

Queen Maude Lodge of Carson City.  Although the drive from Gardnerville prevented them from coming to Hvite Fjellôs meetings,  

looked forward to seeing them at the Christmas Dinner.  Her good friends in the Lodge treasure memories of Julaneôs enthusiasm, 

organizational skills, and love of Norwegian heritage and traditions.  

Earl Messick (1919-November 25, 2011) 
Earl Messick, father of Hvite Fjell member Gloria Messick Svare, passed away on November 

25, 2011, at age 92 in San Gabriel, California.   

Earl and Alverna, his wife of 72 years, traveled throughout the country in a full time chil-

dren's ministry called "The Christian Convoys" and taught elementary school in Ohio and 

California.  Earl is perhaps best known for his and his wifeôs 35-year ministry helping pas-

tors of churches on the Navajo Reservation in the Four Corners area where Arizona, New 

Mexico, Colorado, and Utah meet.  Earl continued this ministry until the very end.  Even on 

his death bed he was making plans to meet the needs of his very dear Navajo friends.  Many Navajo on the Reservation called him 

"Dad" and "Grandpa,ò and he is greatly missed by very many people whose lives he touched.   

The photo above shows Earl standing beside the sign that marks the boundary of the Navajo Reservation.  To his left are Gloria and 

her son Noah.  To their left are her sister-in-law Meilin, and Meilinôs daughter Muse. 
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Obligations of a Model Lodge 

This letter will give you an idea of what Sons of Norway 

expects from Model Lodges, including Hvite Fjell Lodge:  

Dear Lodge Officer:  

Sons of Norway needs your help! In order to improve our 

organization and increase membership, Sons of Norway 

adopted key initiatives in spring 2011 to guide and focus 

our efforts. One of the initiatives is to develop a model 

lodge program. The objective of this program is to identify 

successful lodges within Sons of Norway, determine those 

factors that contribute to their success and then utilize 

those factors to improve existing lodges and to ñmodelò 

new lodges.  

Based on nominations by your district president and vari-

ous benchmarks of success (growth in younger age ranges, 

Lodge of the Year and Family Lodge of the Year winners, 

and net growth for 2010), your lodge, Hvite Fjell 6 -151, was 

identified as one to be studied.  

During the next year, various factors will be reviewed and 

assessed through numerous methods, including conducting 

member surveys, doing observations, collecting samples of 

materials and conducting focus groups. Factors to be re-

viewed include:  

¶ Adult programming  

¶ Youth programming  

¶ Experience of officers  

¶ Public relations activities and materials, including 

member communications (newsletter, emails, phone 

tree, etc)  

¶ Recruiting activities and materials  

With the results of this study, Sons of Norway will be better 

able to develop successful programming and programming 

supports, provide guidance to existing lodges and advise 

district officers on lodge startups.  

Thank you in advance for sharing this information with 

officers who do not have access to a computer and for mak-

ing your newly elected 2012 officers aware of your lodgeôs 

participation in this initiative. If you have any questions or 

need additional information, please contact Linda Nelson, 

Assistant Fraternal Director, (800) 945 -8851 ext 612 or 

lnelson@sofn.com. We are excited about this initiative and 

we look forward to working with you, your fellow officers 

and your members during 2012.  

Fraternally,  

Linda Pederson, Fraternal Director  

lpederson@sofn.com  

612-821-4617; 800-945-8851 ext 617   

CRAFTY FUNDRAISING 

 AND YOU! 

Can You Craft One Item  

 per Month? 

Like all non -profit organizations, 

Hvite Fjell Lodge needs money to op-

erate and improve its offerings to members and the community.  

For many years, we volunteered at Hot August Nights, selling pro-

motional items in exchange for modest payments to our Lodge.  

Unfortunately, Hot August Nights has hired a company to perform 

this task.  For this reason, and because of the tight economy, we 

need to identify new ways of fundraising.   

Those of you who attend the Christmas Dinners are aware that we 

benefit considerably from the sale of craft items.  What you may not 

know is that only a few members create them.   

Valia Hylin has taken on the herculean task of staffing the sales ta-

ble for years and has brought many hand-made rosemaled objects 

and sweaters from Norway to sell.  Connie Anderson has donated 

beautiful crocheted scarves and other items.  Barbara Dimmit de-

signed and printed Christmas Cards with Norwegian motifs the last 

two years.  Scott Presley used his collection of vintage post cards, 

many of which feature historic bunads, and created new post cards 

and display-sized enlargements.  Other members have contributed 

baked goods.  (This is not an exhaustive list of helpful members.  

Please forgive unintentional omissions.) 

In 2011,  approximately 175 people attended the Christmas Dinner.  

Many made purchases that increased our coffers.  But it is diffi-

cultðand unfairðfor a few members to supply the artwork and 

crafts year after year.   Valia and the Lodge officers would like to 

challenge ourselves and other members to help make this fund-

raising effort even more successful.   The goal:  create one or more 

items per month!   Not only will you be helping the Lodge; you will 

be steeping yourselves more fully in the traditions and culture of 

Norway and Scandinavia.   

What do you think?  Will you try to 

meet this goal?   

If you feel you do not have the experi-

ence to make something ñsaleable,ò 

will you ask for help? 

Would you like to organize small 

groups to motivate each other and  

share techniques?   

If youôre not ñcrafty, will you help staff 

the sales table at the Christmas party? 

Think about it!!!   What a perfect win -win situation this 

could be!  
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 Reindeer Cooling System Explored 

It isn't just your family dog who pants to stay cool, it turns out that reindeer also have a unique brain 

cooling ability to prevent overheating.  

In a study conducted by scientists from the University of Oslo and University of Tromsø, reindeer 

were trained to run on treadmills in order to understand how physical exertion affected the reindeer's 

ability to cool itself.  

Built for Arctic winters, reindeer have heavily insulated fur, which make it difficult for them to expel 

body heat. "They do not have sweat glands like humans which would ruin the insulative properties of 

their fur, but make use of the same principleðheat dissipation through evaporation of water ðwhen 

they pant," said Lars Folkow of the University of Tromsø.  

At the onset of the study, the reindeer's body cooling methods behaved as expected, with the reindeer's breathing elevating to 250 

breaths a minute and blood flow to the face increasing, allowing inhaled air in the sinuses to cool the blood and circulate it to the 

most stressed muscles of the animal's body. It wasn't until the brain temperature of the reindeer in the study reached a crit ically 

heated level, 39ęC, that the reindeer displayed its most unique and unexpected trait, selective brain cooling.  

In an effort to recover from potentially fatal internal temperature, reindeer are equipped with an ability to divert cooled b lood from 

their noses to the most critical area, the brain. As of yet, the only other animal identified as having the same "selective brain cooling" 

skill as reindeer, are sheep. 

Adapted from BBC Nature News  ~~  From Sons of Norway Newsletter Service, Jan.-Feb.  2012 

Sonja Henie TV 

Series and  

Film Planned 

This year marks the 100th 

anniversary of the birth of 

Norway's "Queen of the 

Ice," Sonja Henie.  

To commemorate Henie's 

career as a gold medal 

winning skater and actress, 

Norwegian Broadcasting Corporation (NRK) is planning a TV 

series on the skater. 

Henie is the most decorated female figure skater of all time, 

earning three Olympic Championships (1928, '32, '36), ten 

World Championships and six European Championships.  

In addition to her legacy as a competitor, Henie is also credited 

with being the first skater to adopt the hallmarks of figure 

skating we know today: short skirted costume, white boots and 

dance choreography. 

Henie also achieved new heights as a actor, becoming one of 

the highest paid stars in Hollywood.  

Anna Bache-Wiig, the writer commissioned for the television 

drama series, says that funding for the project has been 

secured from NRK and the Norwegian Film Institute, with 

plans to start filming in 2013.  

Media sources report that director Anne Sewitskyïwhose 

film Happy Happy was Norway's candidate for best foreign 

film at the Academy Awardsïwill be working on a 

biographical film with producer Synnøve Hørsdal.  As of yet, 

neither the feature film or series have cast the role of Sonja 

Henie. 

~ From Sons of Norway Newsletter Service, Jan.ðFeb.  2012 

 

Meanwhile, Watch Sonia on YouTube 

People have uploaded some wonderful videos to YouTube 

Below are links to two videos I found interesting:  

¶ www.youtube.com/watch?

feature=endscreen&NR=1&v=1pdl39K30yM  

Filmed in 1994, apparently as part of television 

coverage of the Lillehamer Olympics, this profile of the 

great Sonja Henie features interviews with her 

contemporaries and describes the controversial life of 

the champion-skater-turned -Hollywood actress.  

Reportedly, Henie was rated the third most popular 

actress in the United States during her heyday, ranking 

just behind Clark Gable and Shirley Temple. 

(Continued on page 8) 
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 CALENDAR ON SALE! 

There is still time to purchase a 

calendar for your home or your office 

or as a gift to a loved one.   

ñSplendor of Norway 2012ò 

features gorgeous photos of Norwe-

gian scenes and people, notations of 

Norwegian holidays, and more.  

For the bargain price of only $10 ï 

less than you would pay online ð you 

will get year-long pleasure AND you 

will be supporting our Lodge!  

To order, please send your payment, 

made out to ñHvite Fjell Lodge,ò to:  

Barbara Dimmitt  
10075 Watercress Circle  
Reno, NV 89523   

Questions? Call 775-345-6068 or 

e-mail bdimitt@gmail.com.  

¶ www.youtube.com/watch?

feature=endscreen&NR=1&v

=1pdl39K30yM  

Filmed in 1928 outdoors in St. 

Moritz just after the Olympics, 

this very rare Pathescope film, 

entitled ñSonja HenieðThe 

Pavlova of the Ice, ò was sold 

to the general public.   

Sonja was only 15 here but 

shows all the great skills she 

demonstrated throughout her 

career.  The film includes 

some spectacular slow motion 

sequences of Henie skating on 

a frozen lake in a beautiful 

mountain setting.  

You will also find many video clips 

from Henieôs movies on YouTube. 

~ Barbara Dimmitt  

Sonja Henie (Continued from page 7) 

Yoohooo!  Did 

You Know?  
Kids and Young 

Adults Can Join 

Free!  

If youôre a Sons of Norway 

member and have a child, grandchild (or by extension, Iôm 

sure!), a great-grandchild who is 15 years of age or under, 

YOU can sign the child up for a free  Heritage Member-

ship.  This gives the child access to the Sons of Norway 

Sports Medal Program, Youth Cultural Skills Program, Idea 

Banks and Info Banks.  

Young people ages 16 through 23 can join free of charge as 

Unge Venner (Young Friends) members if a parent or 

grandparent is a Sons of Norway member.  Youth in this age 

group whose family members have not joined can become 

Unge Venner members  on their own at a reduced rate. 

*** Every single young member is precious to the vitality of 

Sons of Norway and Hvite Fjell Lodge.  It is up to us to expose 

them to what this lodge and the organization have to offer.   

If you need a membership application form or have questions, 

please contact Barbara Dimmitt, Membership Chair, at  

bdimmitt@gmail.com or (775) 345-6068.   

This Just In:  Julia Bjorkman Wins Two 

J2 Ski Racing Championships 

ñJulia Bjorkman, from Incline Village, Nev., and representing 

Sugar Bowl Academy took the Marriot J2 national GS champi-

onship Saturday [March 10, 2012] with a screaming second run 

that moved her seven hundredths of a second ahead of silver 

medal winner Breezy Johnson, from Victor, Idaho and the 

Rowmark Ski Academy.  It is the second gold medal of the J2 

national championships for Bjorkman, the winner of the super 

G held Thursday.ò   

~ From  Ski Racing, www.skiracing.com/?q=node/11570  

Julia is the daughter of Hvite Fjell member Ellen Sande Bjork-

man and the late Frank Bjorkman.  She attends the Sugar Bowl 

Academy in Norden, California, near Donner Summit.  The 

Academy is a college preparatory school for students like Julia 

who wish to pursue Alpine, Nordic, or Free-skiing at the high-

est competitive levels.  The school provides year-round coach-

ing, training, and trips to alternate training sites.  Academic 

schedules are flexible to meet the unique needs of the skiers.  

Wow!  National J2 Champion in both the Giant Slalom and 

Super G:  these are really big-time wins!  (The J2 category is for 

racers who are 15 or 16 years old on January 1 of the race year.)  

We congratulate Julia on this fantastic performance and look 

forward to following her competitive skiing career.  
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BOOK REVIEW:  History of 

the Norwegian Settlements 

by Hjalmer Rued Holand 

I grew up in Door County, Wisconsin (see box on this page).  

Author Hjalmer Rued Holand lived close to our high school, 

and I read some of his books.  I was delighted to find this book 

in the Hvite Fjell Lodge library and promptly check it out.  I 

enjoyed reading it and I encourage other members to read it 

and perhaps use it as a resource.  

In the 1800s, Norwegian immigrants to the United States came 

first to Ellis Island, New York.  Many then went to the Midwest-

ern states of Michigan, Iowa, Wisconsin, Minnesota, and North 

and South Dakota, because they were told there was free or low

-priced land there that they would like.  After settling, the im-

migrants wrote back to their families and friends, urging them 

to come and join them.   

Many immigrants kept their letters or wrote diaries that de-

scribed the good and bad aspects of their daily lives.  Hjalmer 

Rued Holand used these details to write History of the Norwe-

gian Settlements, which was published in 1908-- in Norwegian, 

of course--under the title De Norske Settlementers Historie .  

Holand obtained additional information from meticulously 

kept family and church records.  The book was translated and 

republished in English in 2006.   

Detailed stories about the immigrants, including their names 

and origins in Norway, make this a very valuable book for those 

who are tracing their ancestors.  The stories describe where the 

people went, whom they met, the many problems they encoun-

tered, why they sometimes moved to another area, who lived 

nearby, and how they helped each other.    

We can be very proud of these early Norwegian immigrants, 

who were very strong and worked for everything they had.  

They walked long distances to get food; built sheds for their 

animals and sod houses for themselves; and chopped down 

trees and cleared land.  A few had oxen that were stronger than 

a horse, but others plowed land by hand to grow food for their 

animals and themselves.  They caught fish and picked berries.  

Since they often lacked cloth to make new clothes, they mended 

and knit.  When they ran out of flour, they put grain into their 

coffee grinders and worked hard to make flour.   

These first-generation Norwegian Americans sometimes got 

lost in the uncharted lands and during fierce snowstorms.  

Some encountered trouble with Native Americans.  Greatly 

feared were wildfires, diseases, hordes of mosquitoes, and 

swarms of grasshoppers that swept through the countryside, 

eating the crops and leaving nothing for the people to eat or 

feed to their animals. 

The settlers lived simply and shared what they had.  They were 

very lonely and were hospitable to strangers.  They had strong 

faiths.  Often, they would build a church and write to Norway 

asking for a pastor.  They would pay him with food and board 

until they could build him some shelter of his own.   

This book is a great resource if you are researching your family 

history and have relatives who came from Norway to the United 

States during this time period.  It contains useful genealogical 

information, including:  

¶ An indexed list of 3,800 Norwegians who immigrated 

to the United States between 1830 and 1870; 

¶ Copies of beautiful old lithographs and maps of the 

United States from the late 1880s and early 1900s; and  

¶ 32 pages of colored maps of fylker  (districts) and kom-

muner  (municipalities) in Norway.   

We can be very proud of our ancestors.  We are lucky to have a 

record of their stories, thanks to authors like Hjalmer Rued 

Holand and the translators who have made their works more 

accessible. 

~ Norma Weber  

Door County  is located in the 

northeast corner of Wisconsin.  Lake 

Michigan lies to the north and east, 

and the bay of Green Bay (part of Lake 

Michigan) lies to the west.  Door 

County has 300 miles of shoreline and 

is surrounded by water on three sides. 

As of 2010, the population was 27,785, 

a .6% percent decrease from the 2000 

population of 27,961. Its county seat is Sturgeon Bay.  Door 

County is a popular vacation and tourist destination, especially 

for residents of Wisconsin and Illinois.  

The county is named after the strait between the Door Penin-

sula and Washington Island.  The dangerous passage, which is 

now scattered with shipwrecks, was known to early French ex-

plorers and local Native Americans.  Because of the natural 

hazards of the strait, where the 

waters of Green Bay meet the 

open body of Lake Michigan, 

they gave it the French appella-

tion Porte des Morts Passage, 

which in English means the 

"Door to the Way to Death," or 

simply, "Death's Door."  

Sources:  http://en.wikipedia.org/

wiki/Door_County, Wisconsin; 

www.doorcounty.com/media/

door-county-fact-sheet; and U.S. 

Census Bureau 
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